
Legislators were warned that the 

state could be held liable for 

irreversible damage caused by 

transgender treatments which 

destroy healthy body tissue, and 

sterilize the recipient.   

Fortunately, clearer heads in the CA 

Senate prevailed and vulnerable, 

troubled children for now still have a 

voice of reason on their side.  

We wrote about this bill in the July 2020 newsletter, which passed in the CA Assembly without 

hesitation or debate.  AB2218 would have set aside tax-payer dollars to fund surgeries and cross-sex 

hormone treatment that permanently destroy the reproductive systems of minors and adults.   

The bill was tabled after weeks of activism from pro-family organizations who hand-delivered copies 

of the book, “Irreversible Damage,” by Abigail Shrier.  She has documented the alarming social 

phenomenon of “rapid-onset gender dysphoria” emerging among teen girls.  The increase in demand 

for trans-services, such as surgery to remove breasts and hormones to suppress puberty, now 

account for 70% of sex reassignments.   
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On July 21, 2020 Planned Parenthood of Greater New York (PPGNY) 

finally announced they would be removing the name of their founder, 

Margaret Sanger, from the Manhattan clinic, after decades of ignoring 

the evidence of her white supremacist roots.  Any other person who 

had one-tenth as much evidence of racism would have been 

“cancelled” a long time ago.  But better late than never. 

A third news item is positive in that it was discovered, although the 

news itself was alarming.  A dialogue was screen-captured (since 

made private), showing a large number of teachers tweeting about 

their plans to use the chat function more than voice lectures to get 

children to “share information” in a “parentless way.”   

One 9th grade teacher complained that online discussions are stunted because “outsiders [meaning 

parents] are listening.”  A science teacher summarized it bluntly: “Parents are dangerous.”   



Parents concerned about the 

Comprehensive Sexuality Education 

program their school intends to use will 

find a helpful tool at StopCSE.org under “CSE-

materials.” 

Federally funded CSE programs are scored individually 

using a “Harmful Element Analysis.”  Each element is 

documented within the curricula, so parents can use it 

when discussing their concerns with principals or 

teachers.  As an example, most LAUSD schools are 

using Positive Prevention Plus.  It has a 12 out of 15 

harmful element score for both the middle school 

and high school curricula.  Those elements are: 

1. Sexualizes children  

2. Teaches children to consent to sex 

3. Promotes oral and anal sex 

4. Promotes homosexual and bisexual 

experimentation 

5. Promotes condom use in inappropriate ways 

6. Promotes premature sexual autonomy 

7. Fails to establish abstinence as the expect standard 

8. Affirms transgender ideology 

9. Promotes Contraception/Abortion among children 

10. Promotes peer-to-peer sexual rights advocacy 

11. Undermines traditional/religious values and beliefs 

12. Undermines parental rights 
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The thread claimed students depend on 

the “(somewhat) secure barriers of our 

physical classrooms to encourage 

vulnerability.”  Specifically to declare a 

new gender or sexual identity without 

notifying parents. 

Adults encouraging children to conceal a 

secret — especially when it has anything 

to do with sexuality — is the essence of 

predatory grooming.  No different from 

someone on the playground whispering 

to a child, “Let’s keep this just between 

us!”  But apparently activists believe this 

behavior is somehow virtuous because 

the one saying “We won’t tell your 

parents” is a teacher!  

Sowing discord between child and 

parents, or suggesting a parent shouldn’t 

be trusted, is also the first tactic used to 

get someone to join a cult! 

Just sayin’. 


